Windsock Village Aviation Corp.

Minutes of 2/9/2011 Board meeting

The WVAC Board meeting was convened at 6:36pm in Steve Moore’s hangar. In the absence of President Bob Pustell, VP Steve Moore chaired the meeting. Board members present were: Steve Moore, Ted Roberts, Bill Clegg, Peter Lambert, Nick Annania and Barbara Clifford. Guests present were: Dwight Allenson, Glenn Mason, Dave Swift and Glenn Mori.

The minutes of the 11/9/2010 meeting were approved as printed.

Treasurer’s report: Barbara Clifford reported cash balances of approximately $500 in checking and $96,400 in savings. Accounts receivables total $3,800 from 10 accounts. She has sent out the letter explaining small claims procedures. She has received 1 promise for payment and 1 partial payment. The Treasurer’s report was approved as presented.

Old Business: Updates on runway restoration and irrigation: Nick stated that he feel the 2nd half of the restoration should be completed before discussing irrigation. He has talked to some State of NH people for advice. Glenn Mori stated that he hates to see us spend money now on the current project. Why not postpone the 2nd half of the runway project and use the funds toward irrigation? He feels that with irrigation we may not need to spend on restoration and if we did do the restoration irrigation would certainly make it more likely to succeed. Nick responded that at the November meeting it was decided to continue with the restoration project. Steve thinks we should send out an email to get more pilot input and participation. Nick is looking at it as a 5-year project. He hopes to find out how much water will be needed and where to get it by annual meeting. He noted that the first half of the restoration seems to have helped a lot and thinks that we should finish that project now. Steve thinks that we should have another meeting just to discuss this topic.

Public Input: none

New Business: The services that members of the association provide can now be posted on the WV Pilot Alliance web site.

Steve reviewed a letter that Bob Pustell sent to a pilot who has been using the runway without prior permission. He also noted that another Husky has been doing landings.

Plowing between storms: Glenn Mason reviewed the circumstances surrounding the decisions not to plow the runway between storms. Around 1/18 he called Bob Pustell. Another storm was coming in 2 days. Bob agreed that we should hold off plowing the runway until after the second storm. By only plowing once, it saved the corp. approximately $1,500-2,000. On Wednesday 2/2 we had another storm with a second storm predicted for Saturday 2/5. Eaglecrest began plowing on 2/2 but was contacted by Bob to hold off. Bob then conferred with Steve and it was decided to wait until after the second storm to plow. Glenn Mori had planned to fly to PA on Friday and didn’t realize until Thursday that the runway had not been plowed. He contacted Bob who apologized but explained that it was too late now. Steve contacted Glenn Mori and apologized for the mix-up. Glenn Mori expressed his opinion that it was the function of the Board to maintain the runway. A synopsis of Steve’s version their conversation is attached. 

Ted asked if there is a policy in place? Glenn Mason replied that there is no policy and that there is nothing in the C&R’s that says we have to plow the runway. He added that we have had this situation before. Glenn Mori responded that people are here to fly and have a limited window of opportunity to do so. He assumes that when money is budgeted for winter maintenance it will get done. He doesn’t want an apology, just an open runway. After being asked Glenn Mason reported that there is $5000 left in the budget for plowing the runway and $2,600 left for taxiways.

[image: image1.jpg]This document should be inserted into the minutes of the 2/9/11 meeting under Item 6. New
Business.

Synopsis of phone conversation between Steve Moore and Glenn Mori on Thurs., 2/3/11

1, Steve Moore, after hearing that Glenn Mori and another pilot were planning on plowing the
runway themselves, made a call to Mr. Mori on 2/3/11. In that conversation I apologized a
minimum of 3 times that the runway was not able to be used on Friday, February 4 and advised
him that under no circumstances was he or anybody else allowed to be on the runway for
purposes of plowing unless he was an authorized subcontractor for Eaglecrest Corporation. That
stated, Mr. Mori explained that he needed to get out to pick up a friend in Pennsylvania (I
believe). He then suggested that his friend book a flight and Glenn would submit a bill to the
board for the cost of the flight. I in turn told him personally that that was not a good idea and [
as a Board Member certainly would not support that option and that I believed that the Board in
general would not support that option. Conversation ended.

I then contacted the other individual who said that although he would like to fly on Friday, he
had no intention of plowing the runway and it was improper that his name was used in regards to
plowing the runway.




Public input: none

Next meeting will be Wednesday 3/9; 6:30pm at Bob Pustell’s home.

The meeting will begin with the WVPO 

